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From the Editor 
Subscribers to Which? magazine may have 

seen a cover some months ago with an 

illustration on The Future of Driving that 

covered some of the issues surrounding 

Electric Vehicles (EVs). 

What many people may not be aware is that 

different car manufacturers have staked the 

future of their businesses on different 

strategies. Tesla is the electric car company 

at the vanguard of change. In fact, many say 

it is the catalyst that has caused other 

manufacturers to reconsider their business 

model. As a newcomer, they had to invest in 

charging infrastructure and have built it out 

very well in many parts of the US and some 

parts of the UK. 

However, regulations did not keep pace so 

other manufacturers formulated their own 

technology and we thus have a multiplicity of 

charging systems. If you own an electric car 

and use Zap Map [though the App 

downloaded to your smartphone would be a 

better way to use the site] you may find a 

charging location near you, arrive there and 

find that the plug you can use for your 

vehicle (see samples below) is not working, 

while the equipment which is working cannot 

be used on your car.  

Imagine if houses had one of many possible 

power (AC or DC) and plug specifications so 

you had to buy your kettle, toaster, TV, white 

goods, and even mobile phone charger to 

suit the electrical connections in your home! 
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Surprisingly Which?, despite being a 

consumer organisation, does not appear to 

be actively lobbying for a single charging 

standard, technology interface and unified 

infrastructure. 

As seen in the chart (courtesy 

www.Statista.com), the 100% electric vehicle 

manufacturer Tesla, despite having a market 

value equal to the sum of all other car 

makers, is not even in the top 10 in the world 

by market share for all cars. 

What it has done however, is to challenge 

the growth strategy of carmakers which are 

now broadly divided into two camps. At least 

in part, this division has been driven by 

charging infrastructure. On one side are 

companies closely following the Tesla model 

of having 100% electrical vehicles, some by as 

soon as 2030. This group includes Mercedes 

Benz, Volvo (which in 2017 created a 100% 

EV subsidiary, Polestar), and Ford and GM 

also appear to be moving in this direction. On 

the other side are those who, while spending 

a lot of money on EVs, continue to produce 

conventional cars and have also opted to 

focus on hybrid / plug-in hybrid cars. This 

group includes the top manufacturer of cars 

in the world by volume, Toyota. Despite 

http://www.statista.com/


 

 Page 3 
 

Contents 
From the Editor 1 

From the Chairman 5 

From the Training Team 7 

From Headquarters 8 

From the Government 9 

From the Press & Internet 11 

 

 

Newsletter January 2022 

 
recently committing to spend $35 billion on 

electric vehicles, Toyota are hedging their 

bets. BMW and Stellantis (the little-known 

company formed by the merger between Fiat 

Chrysler and Renault) are also not 

committing to a fixed date by when they will 

only be producing EVs. 

Why is this? 

In what is amongst the most aggressive 

actions in the world on the subject of EVs, 

the UK has declared that it will ban the sale 

of new non-hybrid cars with internal 

combustion engines from 2030. In addition, 

all new vehicles sold in the UK must have 

zero tailpipe emissions by 2035. Effectively, 

from 2030 until 2035 new vehicles that can 

be driven a ‘significant’ distance – so far 

undefined – with zero emissions may still be 

sold. Plug-in hybrids could thus remain on 

sale for a while in the UK, even if standard 

hybrids are phased out. And the UK’s new car 

sales in 2021 of 1.65 million was less than 8% 

of China’s of 21.5 million, and less than 3% of 

the 55 million cars bought by the top 10 

countries, according to Factory Warranty List 

https://www.factorywarrantylist.com/car-

sales-by-country.html. 

Until other countries decide regulations on 

phasing out internal combustion engines EVs, 

car makers need to be cautious with their 

plans. 

Even if consumers move faster than 

governments towards EVs, concerns about 

charging facilities are significant.  

As many of you know, there are broadly 

three types of EV chargers:  

The home version uses 3kW of energy – the 

equivalent of your kettle being on all the time 

– and this provides, on average, a range of 5 

miles per hour of charge. Of course, if you 

https://www.factorywarrantylist.com/car-sales-by-country.html
https://www.factorywarrantylist.com/car-sales-by-country.html
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plug in two EVs to your home single phase 

power supply, the charge will take twice as 

long, i.e., each vehicle will get a range of 2.5 

miles per hour of charge.  

A fast charger, that typically uses 7kW of 

energy, is preferable but needs a special kind 

of installation (for which the government is 

currently offering a subsidy of £350 per 

charger to homes and businesses, provided 

they have dedicated car parking spaces, and 

to councils for earmarked locations. You only 

have a few more weeks to claim this so 

hurry!). Many supermarkets and malls have 

installed rapid chargers. However, the cost of 

charging at one of these is typically higher 

than what you would pay at home.  

A rapid charger, typically referring to those 

of 25kW or more. With a 3-phase power 

supply, it is possible to install a 22kW charger 

(roughly 3 x 7kw!), which will proportionately 

save charging time. Chargers at fuel stations 

and motorway services are typically rapid 

chargers, as they aim to have your car 

charged to 80% in 30 minutes to allow you to 

continue your journey.  

How many people with cars do you know 

who park on the street rather than on a 

driveway? Do you think they would be happy 

paying the higher cost of a public charging 

point compared with what they might pay at 

home? Mercedes Benz is betting that their 

customers can afford their own home 

charger. But will this be true in all the 

countries they sell vehicles? Toyota is clearly 

unsure on both counts. And Volkswagen is 

yet to let us know which way they will swing 

– though they have announced a new Trinity 

series of EVs. 

Safe driving 

Ravi Savur . 
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From the Chairman 
Dear Members, Associate Members and 

Social Members  

I hope you are all fit and well and had a really 

nice festive season with an opportunity to 

see family and friends that we were not able 

to do last year.  

2022 will no doubt be a lot better as the 

Covid restrictions are being eased and we 

start to live with Covid. We should even be 

able to start having holidays again as the 

travel restrictions get easier. 

This year will see changes to the Highway 

Code once it has been approved by 

Parliament at the end of January. 

It is important that we all take a close look at 

the changes as drivers will be at the lower 

end of the new Hierarchy of Road Users, e.g.,  

cyclists will be given priority on roundabouts 

and junctions, as well as  pedestrians waiting 

to cross at a junction that you are turning 

into. Also when getting out of your car you 

will need to take extra care when opening 

door! 

The use of mobile devices will also be 

tightened up.  

It is important that we all get a copy of the 

new edition of the Highway Code when it is 

published and read it.  

We are hoping to have a full programme of 

events in 2022. As Covid restrictions ease 

speakers seem to be more willing to visit us. 

We have some interesting speakers already 

booked: 

• George Chandler will be doing two 

sessions of Road Signs, (a must for all 

Associates working towards their test) 

one in March and the follow-on in July. 
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They are both guaranteed to get your 

grey matter working! 

• We will be having some more Skid Pan 

training sessions during the year and in 

March we have a 4x4 and Quad bike 

experience.  

• In April Drew Stinton from Shell UK will 

be telling us all about their fuels and oils 

and no doubt more about the E5 and 

E10 petrol.  

• In May Road Safety Consultant Graham 

Feest will pay us a return visit to discuss 

the latest issues affecting the Traffic, 

Safety and Roads Agenda.   

We have yet to finalise a presentation on 

Hybrid, Electric and Hydrogen cars. 

 

If you would like us to put on a particular 

topic/presentation or speaker then let us 

know and we will see what we can do to 

organise it.  

In the autumn road safety charity Brake will 

holding their Road Safety week, for the 19th 

to the 26th November  

I look forward to seeing you at our monthly 

meetings 

 

Safe and happy motoring 

John Corcoran  
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From the Training Team 

Associates 

We have 7 Associates awaiting Induction and 

also 1 Associate waiting to be assigned a 

Tutor. These numbers are much lower than 

when we had Covid restrictions. The next 

Associates induction will be held on Sunday 

6th February 2022 at the Pratts Bottom 

Village Hall. You must register to be able to 

attend. 

Tutors 

We have 11 Approved Tutors, including one 

new Tutor, and 4 Advanced Tutors. Due to 

Covid, we currently have 4 Tutors who do not 

wish to restart one-to-one drives at present. 

Results 

Please remember to send me details of your 

results with details of who the examiner was.  

Also, if any Member has a Silver or Gold pass 

and would like to consider training to be a 

Group Tutor, please contact me: 

ray.rospa@btinternet.com 

Ray Davies 

mailto:ray.rospa@btinternet.com
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From Headquarters 

Training and Testing Guidance regarding 
Covid 19 

RoSPA has been asked by a few Groups to 

provide guidance with regard to Covid 19. 

Please see the following advice: 

RoSPA’s stance on COVID remains the same 

in that we will not issue guidance to groups 

which contradicts the national guidance, and 

will continue to expect that groups adhere to 

DVSA guidance on controls on COVID. In 

addition, the good practice guide issued by 

NASP should also be used as a guide. We 

know that the situation changes regularly 

and that the messages are that the number 

of infections is increasing across the UK. 

Therefore we suggest that groups should 

continue with their existing controls in their 

risk assessment and follow the guidance 

above. Questions on this issue should be 

directed to infocentre@rospa.com 

Take care and stay safe. 

Kind regards 

Rebecca Evans 

RoSPA Advanced Driving and Riding 

Administrator  

2 Nov 2021 
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From the Government 

Smart Motorways 

The government has agreed to pause the 
rollout of the all-lane running “smart 
motorway” rollout following the Transport 
Committee recommendations. [Ed’s note: In 
our previous newsletter, we mentioned the 
Smart Motorway shortcomings found by the 
Office for Rail and Road in June 2021]. 
Recommendations that the government has 
agreed to are: 

• pause the conversion of dynamic hard 
shoulder smart motorways to all lane 
running until the next Road Investment 
Strategy and when 5 years of safety data 
is available  

• retrofit more emergency areas on existing 
smart motorways 

• conduct an independent evaluation of the 
effectiveness of stopped vehicle 
detection technology 

• explore the introduction of an emergency 
corridor manoeuvre to the Highway Code 

The full press release from the DfT is at: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/smart
-motorway-rollout-to-be-paused-as-
government-responds-to-transport-
committee-report 

Electric Vehicle Public Chargers 

This map shows 

that, as of Jan 

2022, Scotland 

and London 

have available 

to the public the 

highest number 

of EV chargers 

per 100,000 of 

population 

across the UK. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/smart-motorway-rollout-to-be-paused-as-government-responds-to-transport-committee-report
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/smart-motorway-rollout-to-be-paused-as-government-responds-to-transport-committee-report
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/smart-motorway-rollout-to-be-paused-as-government-responds-to-transport-committee-report
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/smart-motorway-rollout-to-be-paused-as-government-responds-to-transport-committee-report
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When looking only 
at Rapid chargers 
(25 kW or higher), 
Scotland maintains 
its lead based on 
population density, 
but the situation 
changes for other 
regions. 

Northern Ireland 
has the poorest EV 
public charger 
infrastructure 

 

 

 

 

UK and European driving licences 

If you move to an EU country or Iceland, 

Liechtenstein, Norway or Switzerland, you will 

not be able to renew your driving licence in 

the UK. 

Consider exchanging your UK driving licence 

for a local licence as soon as possible in line 

with specific advice for your country of 

residence at: 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/driving-in-the-

eu-uk-licence-holders-living-in-the-eu#rules-

for-driving-in-europe 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/driving-in-the-eu-uk-licence-holders-living-in-the-eu#rules-for-driving-in-europe
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/driving-in-the-eu-uk-licence-holders-living-in-the-eu#rules-for-driving-in-europe
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/driving-in-the-eu-uk-licence-holders-living-in-the-eu#rules-for-driving-in-europe
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From the Press & Internet 

Thousands of drivers unaware of 'important' 
new Highway Code rule change to be 
introduced 

https://www.express.co.uk/life-
style/cars/1499138/new-driving-law-highway-
code-changes-update-dutch-reach 

Rise in thefts of catalytic converters with two 
specific car models targeted - assess risk 

https://www.express.co.uk/life-
style/cars/1554248/Catalytic-converter-theft-
toyota-honda 

Councils will get new powers to fine for 
motoring offences 

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/councils-
will-get-new-powers-to-fine-for-motoring-
offences-5cpgpx7ps 

 

One industry estimate suggested that after 
three years and 30,000 miles an electric car is 
worth 50% of its new price, compared with 
48% for a petrol and 45% for a diesel. 

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/should-i-
buy-an-electric-car-your-complete-guide-to-
battery-powered-motoring-vfz90qwmf 

Winter Driving Guidelines (take your pick!): 

https://yourbreakdowncover.co.uk/gem/winte

r-driving-tips/   

https://www.rac.co.uk/drive/advice/winter-

driving/ 

https://www.eta.co.uk/2021/02/09/driving-

tips-for-winter-conditions/ 

 

https://www.express.co.uk/life-style/cars/1499138/new-driving-law-highway-code-changes-update-dutch-reach
https://www.express.co.uk/life-style/cars/1499138/new-driving-law-highway-code-changes-update-dutch-reach
https://www.express.co.uk/life-style/cars/1499138/new-driving-law-highway-code-changes-update-dutch-reach
https://www.express.co.uk/life-style/cars/1554248/Catalytic-converter-theft-toyota-honda
https://www.express.co.uk/life-style/cars/1554248/Catalytic-converter-theft-toyota-honda
https://www.express.co.uk/life-style/cars/1554248/Catalytic-converter-theft-toyota-honda
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/councils-will-get-new-powers-to-fine-for-motoring-offences-5cpgpx7ps
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/councils-will-get-new-powers-to-fine-for-motoring-offences-5cpgpx7ps
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/councils-will-get-new-powers-to-fine-for-motoring-offences-5cpgpx7ps
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/should-i-buy-an-electric-car-your-complete-guide-to-battery-powered-motoring-vfz90qwmf
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/should-i-buy-an-electric-car-your-complete-guide-to-battery-powered-motoring-vfz90qwmf
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/should-i-buy-an-electric-car-your-complete-guide-to-battery-powered-motoring-vfz90qwmf
https://yourbreakdowncover.co.uk/gem/winter-driving-tips/
https://yourbreakdowncover.co.uk/gem/winter-driving-tips/
https://www.rac.co.uk/drive/advice/winter-driving/
https://www.rac.co.uk/drive/advice/winter-driving/
https://www.eta.co.uk/2021/02/09/driving-tips-for-winter-conditions/
https://www.eta.co.uk/2021/02/09/driving-tips-for-winter-conditions/
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